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What we have been up to this week: 

This week has been very busy with D:side in school leading work-
shops on both drugs awareness and internet safety.  As well as being 
very informative and ensuring the children are kept well-informed, they 
are also lots of fun and make sure the children hear the right messag-
es without them being too scary or overwhelming. 
 
On top of this we have had two school trips this week.  Year 2 went to 
Tropical World in Leeds.  They had a fantastic time looking at all the 
animals that would be found in a tropical rainforest and learning lots 
about them all in their workshops.  Year 3 then went to York to the 
Chocolate Experience to find out all about how chocolate is made, 
ready for designing their own chocolate bars later in the term.  Our 
thanks go to all the staff and volunteers who planned, organised and 
went on these trips to fit with the children’s learning in school.  A spe-
cial mention has to go to Mrs Mullen who very kindly drove a child all 
the way over to York to make sure they did not miss out on the experi-
ence when they missed the coach. 
 
We appreciate that the trips are expensive but they are such a valua-
ble part of the children’s learning.  We charge as little as possible and 
every child goes on the trip, whether or not parents have been able to 
pay.  If you cannot afford to pay the full amount for any trip we are 
happy to accept any contribution you can make so that we can keep 
as many of our trips running as possible. 
 
Reception Class had an especially busy Wednesday this week with 
their D:side session, music lesson and a visit from the Fire Brigade all 
in one morning.  They have learnt such a lot and we have had some 
super work from the children based on all their fun learning experienc-
es this week.   
 
Next week we have World Book Day on Thursday.  We have lots of 
fun learning activities planned and the children have all been asked to 
make a ‘book in a jar’ to bring in with them.  We are not asking the 
children to dress up this year but that will not in any way lessen the 
excitement.  Parents are invited in at different times across the week 
to come and share a book with their child.  Please check Tapestry for 
all the details you need to join in our reading extravaganza. 
 
At this point the next strike day for teachers is going ahead on Tues-
day 28th February 2023. School will be open to all our children and 
the Year 4 trip will still be going ahead.  We cannot rearrange any of 
the trips and will therefore be doing everything we can to keep them 
running as planned even if they are on strike days. 
 
The strikes planned for March fall in our Assessment Week so we will 
be doing assessments across the week beginning 6th March 2023 as 
well as in the week beginning 13th March 2023. They are really im-
portant as they give us lots of valuable information about the chil-
dren’s strengths and areas they need support with so we do not want 
the children to miss doing them.     Ms Talbot 

Dates for your Diary: 

27.2.23  Year 2 Skipping School 

28.2.23  Year 4 Trip 

28.2.23  Strike action by teachers 

1.3.23  Class Photographs 

2.3.23  World Book Day 

2.3.23  Year 6 Trip 

9.3.23  Year 2 Celebration Assembly 

13.3.23  Assessment Week 

14.3.23  Judo Taster Sessions 

15.3.23  Year 1 Trip 

15.3.23  Strike Action by teachers 

16.3.23  Strike Action by teachers 

17.3.23  PTFA Dress Down Day 

20.3.23  Mothers’ Day Gift Shop 

20.3.23  Rock Steady Concert 

23.3.23  Year 3 Celebration Assembly 

27.3.23  Music Assembly 2.30pm 

29.3.23  Year 4/5 Concert 

30.3.23  Year 4/5 Concert 

31.3.23  Year 4/5 Concert 

31.3.23  School closes 

17.4.23  School opens 

18.4.23  Parents Evening (face to face) 

20.4.23  Parents Evening (virtual) 

1.5.23  School closed 

2.5.23  Governing Board Meeting 

4.5.23  Year 4 Celebration Assembly 

8.5.23  School closed 

9.5.23  Key Stage 2 SATs week 

23.5.23  PTFA KS1 Event (tba) 

23.5.23  PTFA KS2 Event (tba) 

25.5.23  Year 2 Trip 

26.5.23  School closes 

5.6.23  School opens 

Attendance:  Congratulations to Class 9 who have 99.4% attendance this week - you were our attendance stars.   

 



Class Photograph 
The photographer will be in school on Wednesday 1st March to take class photographs.  Could you 

please make sure that your child comes into school in their school uniform and not their PE kit. 

 
 
Reception children—Ace Club 
As we are now just over half way through the school year, we would like to offer Reception children 
the chance to attend our Ace after school club. 
 
Ace (Active Clubs Experience) deliver a variety of multi-sports activities, engaging children of all abili-
ties.  The coaches are fully trained, fun, friendly and encouraging.  We have Ace Club sessions for all 
our children in school from Years 1-6, and they are always received enthusiastically. 
The days available for Reception children to attend are with our Year 1 children on Mondays or our 
Year 2 children on Tuesdays.  The club starts straight after school and runs for one hour (3.30 pm—
4.30 pm).  The cost is £1.50 per session which can be paid through the school’s ParentPay system so 
that your child can start next week.  
 
 
Year 4 ACE Dodgeball Tournament 

 

On Friday 10th February, six children represented the school in a Year 4, Dodgeball Tournament. The 
annual competition which is run by Ace Club is always a fantastic event where schools from all across 
Leeds compete.  

 

Fourteen schools participated and were split into two groups of seven. The quick-fire games were fast 
and furious, but the children soon got into the hang of them and out of our six matches we came away 
with just two losses and four wins.  

 

Two schools in our group were joint top on points with us just two points behind. This shows just how 
fantastic Team EAPA were. 

 

All the children played brilliantly, and quickly learnt the skills of dodgeball. They showed amazing 
sportsmanship throughout, and I was proud of all of them. 

 

Massive well done to Ruby Betteridge, Seren Pemberton, Jessica Smith, Cody Tunstall, Luca Pinnion 
and Kennie Appleyard.   

 

Mrs Fletcher  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
   
 
 

 

PTFA Update: 

Hi everyone, hope you had a great half term break. 

Quick update on one of the cool activities purchased through PTFA funding, a gorgeous rocket hopscotch for the little 
ones to enjoy!  

It’s great to see the kids playing hopscotch as they make their way round the playgrounds and classrooms   

 

Have a great weekend! 

Thanks,  

The PTFA 



 
   
 
 

 

PTFA Thank You Card Competition—see details below: 



 
 



 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEND PARENTS COFFEE AND CHAT 
WHERE:   The Bungalow- just before Woodkirk Academy school gates 

WHEN: THE 2nd Thursday every month- Thursday 12th January, (Thursday 9th February, 

Thursday 9th March) 

TIME: 9.30AM-11.00AM 

 
ARE YOU…………. 

A Parent/Carer of a child with SEND needs 

Come and have a coffee and a chat with people in similar situations, share experiences, gain advice and meet 

new people. 

REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED  

This group has been set up as an unofficial support group for Parents and Carers of children with SEND needs. 

This can be a rewarding but stressful and isolating time for parents. This group has been set up to offer a so-

cial, supportive and relaxed setting for meaningful discussions about anything at all.  We will make attempts 

to bring external agencies in who would be relevant for the group where we can.  This is a great place to meet 

people in a similar situation.  

This is open to any Parents/Carers of children in the LEODIS Academies Trust.   

                                                                           

For further information please contact:  

Victoria or Nikki @ Leodis Support Service 0113 8873609 / 8873618 

 



 
   
 
 

COFFEE AND CHAT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 WHERE:   The Bungalow - just before Woodkirk Academy school gates 

WHEN: THE FIRST Thursday every month- Thursday 5th January, (Thursday 2nd February, 

Thursday 2nd March) 

TIME: 9.30AM-11.00AM 

ARE YOU…………. 

A FOSTER CARER 

ADOPTIVE PARENT 

SPECIAL GUARDIANSHIP 

KINSHIP CARE 

GRANDPARENTS OR RELATIVES CARING FOR CHILDREN 

 

Come and have a coffee and a chat with people in similar situations, share experiences, gain advice and meet new people. 

REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED  

This group has been set up as an unofficial support group for Parents and Carers of Adopted / Looked After / Kinship or Special 

Guardianship children. This can be a rewarding but stressful role in a child’s life. This group has been set up to offer a social, sup-

portive and relaxed setting for meaningful discussions about anything at all. This is a great place to meet people in a similar situa-

tion.  

This is open to any Parents/Carers of children in the LEODIS Academies Trust.                                                                             

For further information please contact:  

Victoria or Nikki @ Leodis Support Service 0113 8873609 / 8873618 

 


